

ALTAI PHILIPPINES MINING CORPORATION

08 June 2023

Engr. GLENN MARCELO C. NOBLE
Regional Director
Mines and Geosciences Bureau – MIMAROPA
7th Floor DENR By the Bay Building
1515 Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila

☐ INCOMING ☐ OUTGOING BY: DATS NO.

DENR MIMAROPA RECORDS SECTION ECELVEI

JUN 15 2023

Subject: Request for Permission to Transfer Dump Trucks and Backhoes From Bato Port With Further Request to Supervise

Dear Director Noble:

We write your good office concerning the present condition of dump trucks, backhoes and other miscellaneous equipment (collectively, the "EQUIPMENT") owned by ALTAI MINING PHILIPPINES, INC. (the "APMC") that require immediate attention. These EQUIPMENT were transferred from camp site to Bato Port last March, 2023 in close coordination with your office. However, since then up to present the EQUIPMENT which are essential assets of APMC have been exposed to elements that will affect their operational capabilities and road worthiness. Considering that the resumption of APMC's exploration and related activities look unlikely in the next months, there is an urgent need to preserve the EQUIPMENT to ensure that they are in good operating condition. APMC is constrained to transfer the EQUIPMENT from Bato Port to a safer place outside of Sibuyan Island preferably any date within this month of June 2023.

Thus, APMC respectfully seeks the permission of your good office to allow us to transfer the EQUIPMENT and to employ all necessary means to ensure their safe removal or demobilization. APMC, however, anticipates that anti-mining residents of Barangay España and their supporters/instigators might mistakenly construe its planned activity as "operation" and they might yet again, cause undue disturbance or protests at the area. APMC reiterates that the transfer is for no other purpose than to protect and preserve its properties. It is not in any way intended to violate the Joint Order dated February 6, 2023 that was issued by the Regional Offices of the DENR, EMB and MGB. In this connection, APMC formally requests your good office to send a representative who shall supervise the actual transfer of the EQUIPMENT for good measure to maintain peace and order within the vicinity of Bato Port.

We trust that you will give due consideration to this request.

If you have any concern concerning APMC's above-mentioned activity, please let us know. You may contact our office through email address: altaicorpo@gmail.com and our Site OIC Engr. Ralph Rae G. Glindo through Mobile Number 090103721462 for ease of coordination.

Truly yours,

Mr. HANNIEL T. NGO

President

1901 TYCOON CENTER, PEARL DRIVE, SAN ANTONIO, ORTIGAS CENTER, PASIG CITY TEL No.: 5310-4207/5310-3715; EMAIL ADDRESS: altaicorpo@gmail.com

Copy Furnished:

Hon. NANETTE B. TANSINGCO Municipal Mayor San Fernando, Romblon

CAPT. DENNIS RIVERA

Chief of Police Philippine National Police San Fernando Police Station, Romblon

COL. JONATHAN PAGUIO

Provincial Director Romblon Police Provincial Office Brgy. Capaclan, Bagong Lipunan, Romblon Province

Atty. DANILO U. UYKIENG

OIC Director Mines and Geosciences Bureau (MGB) MGB Compound, North Avenue, Diliman, 1101 Quezon City

Engr. GILBERT C. GONZALES

Director
Environment and Management Bureau (EMB)
DENR Compound, Visayas Avenue, Diliman, 1101 Quezon City

Mr. JOE AMIL M. SALINO

Regional Director Environmental Management Bureau (EMB) 6th Floor DENR By the Bay Building,1515 Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila 1000

Ms. LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV

Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA Region
3rd Floor DENR By the Bay Building,1515 Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila 1000